News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
APM report and 12 month summary – April 2017
Dear Residents, 

The Annual Parish Council meeting occurred recently and it is a great opportunity to look back over the last 12 months and see what has changed and improved in Pebworth. 

There have been a lot of improvements to our village and the surrounding area carried out with the help of the District and County Councils.  Here is a reminder of some of the things that have happened over the last 12 months;- 
Highway issues:- 

1. The pavement in Dorsington Road outside The Pippings was re-tarmacked and levelled in May.
2. Friday Street, Dorsington Rd, and Broad Marston Rd have all patched and repaired in June, and then in September all the following roads were surfaced dressed using tar and loose chippings- Dorsington Rd, Mickleton Rd, Friday Street and Buckle St. This extends the life of these roads, and gives better grip thus making them safer especially in winter months.

3. Front Street completely re-tarmacked  in April 2017 with new blue lias kerb stones.
4. Pavement by the Pool car park in Dorsington Rd was re-tarmacked in February using the original kerbstone sets.

5. Road drain by School car park – new pipe into brook was installed in September.

6. New Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout was completed in January 2017 greatly reducing rush-hour congestion at this bottleneck.

7. Advisory Lorry Routes – new signage directing lorries to the main businesses in the area ( Kanes, Unipart, Honeybourne Trading Estate, etc)  were erected on all routes from the A46 avoiding the weight restricted roads and low bridges.

8. The white line road marking in the village were re-painted.

9. A brown tourist sign to Fibrex Nurseries was requested.

10. The footpath through the churchyard was repaired by Worcestershire County Council in August by digging up the bricks and re-laying them after remedial work was carried out to remove certain tree roots.

11. And much more…..

Also announced in the last 12 months was the WCC Driving Home Highways programme which commits an extra £12m to be spent on rural roads over the next 2 years.  
Please remember to report any Highways issues using the web on ;-http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it
Flood Alleviation improvements – The monsoon rain on the night of the 8th March 2016 proved the flood alleviation system in the Cala Homes sites worked, and stopped any flood water entering Elm Close. However the rains did flag up that further flood alleviation work was needed in Broad Marston. Following this, I met the Environment Agency, WDC flood engineers and Severn Trent, and progress was made with the following projects:

1. EA agreed to improve the flow of Noleham Brook by clearing the debris & vegetation. This has now been completed.

2. Severn Trent agreed to upgrade the sewage system in Broad Marston to include an improved pumping station, sealing any leaks in the existing pipework, and fitting larger pipes. Works are starting in July/August 2017. 

3. Agreement was reached to improve the culvert by Orchard Dene Hall/Thatched End cottage with a grant from WDC but was put on the back burner until a major modelling exercise of the flood waters is completed by the EA which could result in a large flood plain being installed upstream of Broad Marston.

Green Bins - Recycling – I organised a visit to Environsort recycling centre on the 10th May for Pebworth in Bloom and residents of Pebworth. Everything you put into the Green bins ends up here and they sort up to 105,000 tonnes of recyclable waste per year! 
There are lots of things you should NOT put in the Green Bins such as batteries, plastic bags, black plastics, aluminium foil, old flower pots, electrical appliances, old saucepans, shoes, cloths, etc. And unfortunately if you do put these things in, they you are wasting them! Many of these items can be recycled in the right place –either at certain recycling sites at various shops, or at the Household Recycling Centres. So please help the environment and only put into the Green bin the items as specified on the top of your green bin or as per the website http://www.severnwaste.com/envirosort/what-can-i-recycle/
In the next 12 months a new waste contract is to start which will add batteries and small electrical items to the list of goods which will be included in the kerbside collection – more information to follow.

Black Bins - The new incinerator “Waste to Energy” plant in Hartlebury was finished at the end of last year and will start to burn all the rubbish from your black bins that used to go into land fill from April 2017. It will treat up to 200,000 tonnes of waste, producing 15.5 MW of electricity for export to the grid – enough to power all the homes in Kidderminster.
Pebworth Rural Cinema is all set up with its own committee and bank account. The County Council provided some funding for a projector and screen that were installed last year in the village hall. Since the beginning of 2017, the new Rural Cinema committee has used these to run 3 very successful evenings. The PRC is becoming a regular village social get together on the last Friday of every month, and I am sure will prove to be a very popular community activity. 

Worcestershire has one of the fastest growing economies in the UK. The District & County Councils have put the economy as one of their key priorities in their corporate plans. A good example of how the councils can attract new businesses into the area is Boardman Bikes, owned by Olympian Chris Boardman, who are setting up a factory and shop in The Valley, Evesham which will make the Vale of Evesham a centre of Excellence for cycling.
Mobile Speed cameras

After several years of lobbying, the West Mercia Safer Road Partnership carried out speed surveys on the roads around the area, and agreed to add 2 sites to their Mobile Speed Enforcement cameras in our locality. They are there most weeks, and are issuing speeding tickets on average 12 per hour! So watch out and don’t speed through any of the villages. 

Speed checks in Little Meadow/Middlesex

Following the Parish Council meeting in November, I asked the Police to carry out some speed enforcement in Little Meadow/Middlesex. This happened on several occasions, and following recent local residents requests the Police will be there more often with their laser gun. So again watch out and SLOW down!

Pebworth.org website

The new village website now has a calendar of all social events in the village.  

Chapel Rd Exception Site for 14 new houses

The Planning Committee on 15th December 2016 visited Pebworth to inspect the site planned for the above application, and decided to defer any decision until 12th January when more information could be heard from the Manager of the Housing Dept.  At this next meeting, after much deliberation, and some excellent speeches from local people, the site was refused permission. However, in March 2017 another planning application has been submitted by Rooftop Housing for 12 social houses on this same site; see 17/00373/FUL on  https://plan.wychavon.gov.uk/ for more details.
Masons Arms –  the WDC registered our local pub as an Asset of Community Value. This means the community will have the opportunity to purchase the pub if they can raise the monies required. I know there is a community group looking into this at the moment.  

Councillor’s Divisional Fund

1. Pebworth’s goal post –a grant to buy new goal posts for the recreational ground which are now installed with the nets on!

2. Pebworth in Bloom  - £1700 grant for the re-furbished telephone box to house the defibrillator. 
3. Pebworth Rural Cinema  - a grant was given to help the newly formed committee to buy equipment and marketing banners
County Council elections taking place on 4 May 

And finally, just a reminder that the County Council elections are on Thursday 4th May. It is 4 years ago I was elected for the first time to County Hall. I stood for election as I was fed up with the poor condition of the roads around us, and our broadband was virtually non-existent! I am pleased to say that in the last 4 years County Council have listened, and their officers have visited Pebworth many times and carried out improvements. The roads have improved and we now have Superfast Broadband, but there is always more to do!
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
